
 
Scrumptious Breads 
                                   300 South Marshall St   
Tuesday - Sunday                336-727-0404 

“Serving All Your Real Estate Needs Since 1906” 

 
 
Sam Ogburn, Sr.                 Elizabeth Ogburn    

Management and Sales 

Jewell 
Interiors 

Specializing in Carpet, Vinyl Floors 
and Wallpaper 

 

 
 

     

   

 
 

     

 

  

 
Voted Finest Antiques mall In the Triad  

40,000 Sq. Ft 
OPEN EVERYDAY 

1590 Peters Creek Pkwy.,W-S NC  
336-721-9499 

   
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

  

 
“Fine Dining and Catering” 

901 WEST FOURTH STREET 
www.zevelyhouse.com 

Margaret Merrell                   725-6666 

   

   

 

 
915 brookstown ave. • winston-salem,nc • 725-5700 

mon.-fri. 10-6 • sat. 10-4 

   

    

STEPP ELECTRIC COMPANY INC 
           Residential to Commercial 
                    unlimited license 

West End business 
Since 1976 

122 Fayette St Winston-Salem NC  27101 
 Anthony Stepp               

748-8811                         cell 408-4265 

     

   

 
 

490 West End Boulevard 
747-0303 
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915 Burke St.     Winston-Salem, NC 
336.722.2774        citybeverage.com 

 

 

 

 
Great Food 

Near Grace Court 926 W. 4th St. 
723-4774 

940 Burke St.
773-0411 

M-F 8:30-5  
Sat 9:30 - 1:00 

www.whartoncomputer.com 

1140 Burke Street 
Winston-Salem NC 27101 

721-0011 
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• Hope du Jour 
• Neighborhood Clean-up 
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• Birds of West End 
• Oil Tank Removal 
• West End Membership 
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Augsburg Evangelical 
 Lutheran Church 

845 W 5th St 
Winston-Salem, NC  

27101 
Sunday Service 

 8:30 & 11:00 

 

    May 2008 

Hope Du Jour on May 6th in Winston-Salem (and the West End) 

www.hreco.net 
100 S. Marshall St      
722-1137 

West End Communication Page:  
 
The West End Association Web Site 
We are actively working on making the West End Neighborhood Web site even better. 
Please visit www.historicwestend.org information about our neighborhood’s history, maps, 
links and membership information. Do you have pictures that you have taken in the West 
End that you would like to share? Your photo may be featured on the Web site. Please e-
mail pictures to thewestender@yahoo.com 
 
The West End Blog (W.E.B.) 
Interested in what is going on in the neighborhood between newsletters? Sign onto the West 
End Blog where you can find neighborhood links, neighborhood watch updates, 
recommendations of services, and special events. Interact with other West Enders by 
leaving your comments.  www.westendneighbors.blogspot.com 
 
West End Listserv is now a Yahoo Group: 
Join the West End Listserv to receive neighborhood crime alerts as they are reported, 
weekly events in and around the West End, Neighborhood Socials, discuss hot topics with 
other West Enders and get other important news between monthly newsletters. Also receive 
an electronic copy of the monthly newsletter with active links. Please send an e-mail to 
thewestender@yahoo.com to be added to this group. 
 
Be a part of the solution 
Have an Idea that will help make our neighborhood a better place to live, work or play? E-
mail us with your ideas. New committees are forming soon. 
 
New West Enders? 
Are you new to the neighborhood or do you have a new neighbor? Let us know so we can 
welcome our new neighbors in our next newsletter.  
 
Your Association at Work 
The West End Association is working to make the neighborhood a better place to live, work 
and play. Current projects that the WEA is working on: 

• Sponsor of the 2008 RiverRun International Film Festival 
• Planning for the 30th anniversary of the West End Home Tour- December 14th, 2008 
• Planning Neighborhood Watch meetings and forming watch groups 
• Neighborhood beautification/ clean up on May 17th 

NORTH CAROLINA 
ART AND ANTIQUE MALL 

Upcoming WEA meetings: 
• May 6th 
• June 3rd 
• July 2nd 

 
Where: West End Room 

at the Central YMCA  
Time: 7:00- 8:45pm 
 
The WEA Board meets on 
the third Tuesday of each 
month at 7pm.  The Board 
Meetings are open to all 
WEA members and board 
meeting locations will be E-
mailed to all WEA members.  Crisis Control Ministry, a Charity Navigator 4-star charity, is the largest emergency 

assistance provider in Forsyth County distributing in their last fiscal year over $3.5 million in 
services including $2.1 million in prescription medications. The work of CCM is done by over 
500 volunteers and 18 paid staff. Clients are interviewed to verify the need for assistance 
with rent or mortgage payments, utility payments, food or prescription medications.  

We invite you to dine out on May 6th, before or after the West End Association’s May meeting 
to help this worthwhile cause.  

Cabinetry & Design 
1105 Burke Street  

(336) 725-2343 • Fax: (336) 725-3894 

Salem Senior 
Services 

William G. Benton CEO 
915 West Fourth Street

Winston-Salem, NC 27101
Ph: 336.724.1000 

benton@dsservices.com 

 
1033 Burke Street 
Winston-Salem, 
NC 27101 
336.724.1754 (t)       
336.724.1755 (f) 
cabinetstudio.com    

 

Bennett Insurance Agency 
Personal & Commercial Insurance 
 
Greg Bennett 
Independent Agent 
 
 
115 Thomas Street 
PO Box 5107 
Winston-Salem, NC 27101 
336-773-0321 phone 
336-777-8433 fax 
logg2waa@aol.com 
 

This year will be the 18th year local restaurants donate 10% of their proceeds from the day to 
Crisis Control. Over 100 restaurants at www.hopedujour.org will participate. You will notice 
the majority are locally owned and operated establishments and many are located right here 
in the West End. West End Café, The Old Fourth Street Filling Station, The Lighthouse, 
Grecian Corner, and the Zevely House all advertise in The West Ender and are all 
participating restaurants in Hope du Jour. One of the presenting sponsors of this event is the 
West End-based firm of Leonard Ryden Burr.  

West End Neighborhood Clean-up on May 17th

There will be a neighborhood clean-up held in the West End on May 17th. Neighbors are 
asked to pitch in to help clean up some areas in the neighborhood that have become 
overgrown and may affect pedestrian traffic in the neighborhood. Please bring gloves and 
any gardening tools to help. The group will meet at the steps near the playground at Hanes 
Park. Please join us to help make the neighborhood a beautiful place to live, play, and work.  
 
Saturday, May 17th from 10:00am- 2:00pm. (Rain date will be the same time and place on 
May 24th.) You may also want to bring snacks and drinking water. This is an event for all 
ages. Parent supervision is required for all children to make sure our little ones stay safe. 
Please send any questions that you may have to thewestender@yahoo.com. Thank you in 
advance for your participation. 



 
 
 

  
Young’s vintage Home & garden 

 
youngsvintagehome.com 

Phone: 722-0828  633 N. Trade St.  
Downtown Arts District  Winston-Salem 

 

 

 

 
80 West End Blvd, Winston-Salem 

Interior Design Service  
Available by Appointment 

Monday-Friday 10-7 
Phone 722-5900 

 
Since 1954                 724-9619 

A neighborhood restaurant at 905 Burke Street  

 

Pet Sitting / House Sitting  
724-5669 

 
 
 
                       

 

 

       

 

  

  

 

    SPAUGH MOTOR COMPANY 
Complete Auto Care 

Jacque Spaugh - Sammy Spaugh – Bryan Bodford – Lonnie Sasser 
 
 
 
 
 

 
www.CACTXsurfaces.com 

        

Levin, Spinnett & Company, L.L.P. 
Business Consultants Certified Public Accountants  
 
1025 West First Street • W-S, NC 27101 
Phone 336-725-4279 • Fax 336-724-6652 
http://www.webcpa.net/ 

 

 
 

        

 
 

 
 
 

 

        

Downtown 
 Middle School  

 

 
Attorneys at Law 
   1001 West Fourth Street 
   Winston-Salem NC 27101-2400 
   Phone: 336.607.7300     Fax: 336.607.7500 
   CWiesener@KilpatrickStockton.com 

        
 

   CALVERT B. JEFFERS, JR. .V.M. 
BOULEVARD ANIMAL HOSPITAL 

930 Northwest Boulevard 
Winston-Salem, NC 27101 

 Phone:  336- 725-7524 
Office Hours By Appointment 

       

 
  

 
       

 
                                           

 

Restaurant   Patio  Bar 
 

871 W. Fourth Street 
Winston-Salem, NC   

 
724.7600 

Fax 724.6300 
Open Seven days for lunch and Dinner 

Sam Ogburn, Jr. 
1056 Burke Street     748-0700

ogburnproperties.com 

• Daily Walks 
• Overnight stays 
• Plant Care 

• Meds/Playtime 
• mail/newspaper 
• Vacation or daily 

777-1360 
Ralph Ricciardi, Owner 

 
1160 West First St 

Winston-Salem 
NC 27101 

 
Phone: 336-725-0486

Fax: 336-723-3751 
 

*Engine Diagnostics & Repairs 
*Brake Service * A/C Repairs 

*Rim Straightening 
*Body Repairs*Painting* 

*Frame Repairs & Alignments 
24 hour Wrecker Service 

1st and Cloverdale 

Dine in or Take Out 
(336)722-6937 
Angelo Ballas 

Restaurant

336.768.7999 
FAX 336.768.5280 
www.naturesselect.com 

2550 Landmark Drive
Winston-Salem, NC

27103

Sunday Morning Worship Service: 
8:30 & 11:00 am 

Church School for Adults and Children
9:30 am 

336.724.6303 
2380 Cloverdale Av         www.highlandpres.org 

 

Centenary 
United Methodist Church 

646 W. Fifth St. – 724-6311 

Sunday Morning Worship & Studies  
Wednesday Noon “Power Lunch”  

Five-Star Child Daycare Center

“a West End Home for Faith since 1909” 
www.centenary-ws.org 

 
336-723-4400 

www.6ths.com

BOULEVARD ANIMAL HOSPITAL

Peace of Mind Pet Sitting 
(20 Years Experience and Insured) 

 
COMPLETE AUTOMOTIVE SERVICE 

TUNE UPS – BRAKES – OIL CHANGES 
INSPECTIONS 

Corner of First 
 & Hawthorne 

Free Government Funds Available to Remove and Clean Up Unused 
Buried Home Heating Oil Tanks  
 
Most homes built before 1975 used an underground tank for storing home heating oil. Even 
if your home does not use home heating oil now, you may still have a tank buried 
underground. These tanks have been slowly corroding underground for years past their 
intended 15-20 year life expectancy. In addition to tank corrosion, decades of drips, spills 
and overfill during tank filing may have caused soil contamination.  
 
Luckily there is a state fund to cover the cost of tank excavation and soil clean up. You do 
not have to pay anything to remove the tanks and contaminated soil.   
 
Most people do not know that they have a buried oil tank. And most people do not know 
there is a fund available to cover the cost of removal of the buried tank and soil clean up. 
You can tell if you have a buried tank by finding 1-2 steel pipes measuring approx 2” in 
diameter sticking out of the ground.  
 
1) Most tanks leak, or have had some oil spilled around the filling point which results in soil 

contamination, obviously not good for the environment. Even if the tank is empty, has 
been filled with foam or sand, or has been removed, soil contamination may exist at the 
property. 

2) Many mortgage companies now require the tank to be removed on sale or re-finance of a 
home as they consider them a liability.  

3) The fund has finite dollars, so the time to act is now, while the fund is available 
 
If you would like to know more about this program and how you are eligible to have your 
heating oil tank removed at no cost to you, please call, Katy O’Kennedy at 336-409-6877.  

Birds of the West End 
The bird column appearing in our local paper recently announced a four-day National Bird 
Census called the Great Backyard Bird Count. As a devoted bird watcher, I participated and 
sat on our second floor balcony for three early mid-February mornings and counted the birds 
that I saw and heard. West Enders who check out the birds probably notice that the birds are 
most active and visible at sunrise. If I had been out at noon when it’s warm and comfortable, 
I wouldn’t have seen much. As midday, the birds have eaten and are resting quietly. So early 
morning it was, warmish with a mug of coffee. 
 
Suddenly, a large bird flew into the backyard tulip tree, no more than 30 feet distant. Easily 
crow-size, his breast was heavily barred with bright reddish marks and black moustaches. It 
was a gorgeous hawk, silently perched on a branch at my eye level, his sinister intent was 
probably to check out our birdbath and feeder. All the birds had melted away at this 
approach, so after a half a minute he took off, was joined in the air by another hawk, and 
both zoomed toward Hanes Park. Thanks to the Great Backyard Bird Count, I had an 
unforgettable close view of or local Cooper’s Hawk – often seen from afar, rarely so close. 
Our other resident hawk, the Red-tail, is much larger with a whitish breast.  
 
My total count for three early mornings was twenty. Besides the common ones, I listed 
titmouse, nuthatch, house finch, towhee, dove, downy woodpecker, red-bellied woodpecker, 
Carolina wren, white-throated sparrow and junco. The last two are winter birds the have left 
our area now. Strangely, mockingbirds missed the count, although the were present both 
before and after.  

-Submitted by West End resident, Ann Listokin 
      

Traffic Calming Committee Information: (April Meeting) 
The committee met on April 10th in a conference room at the Central YMCA.  We used a 
large map of the West End overlay to facilitate discussions of the traffic problems in the West 
End Neighborhood. Mark and Ellis opened the meting by outlining a strategy to identify 
streets and intersections in West End that are experiencing chronic problems with speeding 
and high traffic volume. Our goal is to solicit input from neighbors about the areas that 
should be targeted for changes that could help to ameliorate problems. Neighbors from three 
major areas of the West End district overlay were present representing Summit Street, West 
End Blvd. in the vicinity of Brookstown Ave., and Fourth Street on the south side of First St. 
The main problems identified were: 

• Excessive speed on numerous streets including, but not limited to 
o Summit Street from West End Blvd. to Fourth Street 
o Fourth Street between Business 40 and First Street 
o First Street from Burke Street down to Hawthorne Rd. 
o Brookstown Ave. between Fourth Street and West End Blvd. 

• Excessive traffic volume on residential streets when alternate thoroughfare routes 
should be used. 

• Drivers going too fast to and from St. Paul’s daycare facility. 
After much discussion, the group decided that the best approach may be to identify the 
streets and intersections that are experiencing problems. Once a map has been marked 
appropriately to clearly locate the areas of primary concern, we will request a meeting with 
Mr. Stan Polanis to solicit his advice on how best to request corrective measures. We hope 
to be able to convince the City of Winston-Salem to prepare a traffic engineering plan that 
can be implemented as part of the street restorations and resurfacing that must be made 
following completion of the water and sewer projects scheduled for completion later in 2008. 

-Submitted by Brenda Penny and Mark Lively

The West End Association is Only as Strong as Our Membership  
 

We would like to say thank you and extend our appreciation to the 50 current members of 
the WEA. While there are over 800 residents in the West End, the Association can only 
represent those who have membership in WEA, therefore, one of the most 
crucial components of the WEA is the number of members that we have. When the WEA is 
asked for opinions/feedback/ input on issues such as the new baseball field, YMCA 
expansion, or the upcoming Business 40 project, the association is often asked, "How many 
people does your association represent?" The larger the number of members, the more clout 
we have with such issues. Residency does not make you a member but $15/year can! 
Your annual dues helps the West End in many ways. Some of the projects that your dues 
help fund: 
Monthly West End Newsletter (Delivered by neighborhood volunteers)  
• The West End Easter Egg Hunt (Free for participants, organized by volunteers)  
• Joining Preserve Historic Forsyth (We are a historic neighborhood.)  
• Sponsor for RiverRun Film Festival (Offices and VIP party are in the West End )  
• Title Sponsor for ARTSfest (held in Grace Court every other year)  
• Sponsor West End Holiday Home Tour (Tour of West End homes)   
• Representation, if needed, for issues affecting the West End 
You can send your $15 dues (per household) or $30 dues (per business) to: 
West End Association (checks made out to the same) 
P.O. Box 21054 
Winston-Salem NC 27120-1054 
Please include your name, address, phone number and e-mail address with your payment. 


